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Procedure for workers coming from abroad and returning to work 
 

A. Voluntary quarantine procedure 

It is proposed that workers from abroad should remain in quarantine for 14 days before going to a construction 
site. Quarantine is considered desirable but should be voluntary. If the employee refuses, flow B is followed.  

• Voluntary quarantine for 14 days  
A. No access to the site during this period. 
B. The social distancing and home isolation measures apply during the quarantine. 
C. During quarantine, self-monitoring for Covid-19 symptoms (fever, breathing difficulties, 

shortness of breath, coughing, sneezing, etc.) and measurement of body temperature twice a 
day. 

D. In case of symptoms and/or measurement of body temperature above 38°C, a local doctor 
should be consulted immediately. 

 

• Occurrence of disease symptoms during quarantine 
A. No access to the site for the employee concerned and for the whole team living together under 

one roof. 
B. Resumption of work of the sick employee possible at the earliest 7 days after symptoms appear 

AND 3 days after symptoms disappear completely. 
C. Resumption of work of the team living together with the sick employee under one roof is 

possible at the earliest 14 days after the occurrence of the symptoms in the sick employee (= 
extension of quarantine). 

 

• After quarantine, with the exception of the usual social distancing and general hygiene measures, no 
additional measures need to be taken.  

 
 

B. Procedure without quarantine 
 

If there is no quarantine, the recent medical history of the employees will be assessed by means of a 
questionnaire. 
 
The questionnaire is sent by the employer to the employee. The employee sends the completed questionnaire to 
Mensura by email.  

 
The confidential medical information received by Mensura will be filtered by a Mensura nurse first.  

• Employees who answer the questionnaire negatively (see below) can immediately go to work.  

• Employees who answer the questionnaire positively are passed on to the occupational physician who 
carries out the further follow-up. 

 
After analysing the questionnaire and possibly contacting the employee by telephone, the occupational physician 
will assess the suitability to start working on the site. The occupational physician provides advice to the employer. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This document was prepared on 11 May 2020 based on the measures in force on that date. 


